
Town of Coventry Board Meeting 
October 12, 2022 

 
 

The Board meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. 
Present were George Broeg, John Vansteenburg, Marion Ireland and Cammie Wyckoff. Absent: Bob 
Boudreau  
Invocation: Cammie 
Pledge: Cammie 
 
George made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 2022 meeting. Marion seconded the 
motion. All are in favor. 
 
Reports 
Supervisor: Cammie 

• Cammie received Clerks fees of $2,825.40 (Sept. and back clerk fees to settle the account), 
Judicial fees of $517.00 for September and AIM State Comptroller fee for $7,185.00 for a total to 
the General Account of $10,527.00. There were no monies received for the Highway Account. 

 
Highway Superintendent: Rick Granger 

• Wylie-Horton Road is open up for 1 Lane so the farmer can get his corn. It is not completely 
finished there is more stabilization that needs to be done. 

• A tube on Bowbell Road was opened up. 
• Wylie-Horton Road needs work to making it plowable.  
• The Culvert on Cueball road will not get a guardrail at this time. 
• Possibility that Buckley Road may get what is called Fog seal in hopes it will tighten up. 
• Smith Pond and Stone Hill Road will not be done this year. 
• Eric is on Vacation until November. 

 
Coventry Volunteer Fire Company: Kyle Griffith 

• Everything is going good with the fire company. 
• The Ham and Turkey Parade will be November 12, 2022 doors will open at 5 the party starts at 6. 
• Working on getting apps for grants filled out and turned in. There is one that if we spend $1,500 

they will match. Working on grant processing for bottles and packs.  
• We have 4 new members for the Fire Company. 

 
Coventry Emergency Squad: Kyle Griffith 

• There have been 315 calls compared to 297 calls last year. 
• The squad helped the Fire Company with the purchase of a new washer and dryer. 

 
Coventry Community Events Committee: Danielle Pinney 

• There will be a Trunk or Treat with Haunted House at the Town Hall on Saturday, October 29, 
2022 at 3 p.m. 

• The Events Committee will be helping the Coventry Union Cemetery Association with a 
Veterans Day Spaghetti Dinner on Friday November 11, 2022 from 4-6 p.m. 

 
Planning Board:  

• Allan Lord talked with Jeff Vance about 100 acres he purchased on State Highway 41. He would 
like to subdivide the property in to 7 or 8 parcels. 

 



Coventry Museum: 
• A presentation about Kenneth Keith was given at the last museum meeting. 
• Treasurers report see attached. 

 
Old Business:  

• Cammie has gotten estimates on replacing the Town Hall water pump. Afton Well Drilling 
$2,200, Sergi Well Drilling between $2,200-$2,300, Brian Kinney of Binghamton Pump $2,900, 
Wendel Washington of Southern Tier Pump $2,800. Cammie called 2 others but they did not 
return her calls. Some discussion was had and John made a motion to approve Afton Well 
Drilling to come in and replace the pump. George 2nd the motion. Roll Call: George, yes; John, 
yes; Marion, yes and Cammie, yes.  Bob was absent. 

• Cammie is working on the budget and will have it ready for the town board. 
 
New Business:  

• Eric Koster is asking if the Town Board would be willing to allow him to place the Town Hall on 
his Permit Application as a Commissary.  Some discussion was had and John Made a motion to 
allow Eric to put the Town Hall on his Application. George Seconded. All are in favor. 

 
Public Participation: 
 
Audit of the bills: 

• Clerk report having been audited by the Board is submitted for approval.  Moved by George; 
seconded by John.  Roll Call: Marion, yes; John, yes: George, yes and Cammie, yes. Bob was 
absent. 
 

• Highway bills in the amount of $208,475.87 as listed on Warrant 10; items 122-141, having been 
audited by the Board are submitted for approval.  Moved by George; seconded by Marion.  Roll 
call: Marion, yes; George, yes; John, yes and Cammie, yes.  Bob was absent. 
 

• General bills in the amount of $7,350.10as listed on Warrant 10, 141-151 having been audited by 
the Board are submitted for approval. Moved by John; seconded by George.  Roll call: George, 
yes; John, yes; Marion, yes and Cammie, yes.  Bob was absent. 

 
The next Public Hearing Board Meeting will be held on November 9, 2022 at 7 p.m. in the 
Town Hall. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m., motioned by George, seconded by John. All are in 
favor. 
 
Supervisor ____________________________ Town Clerk______________________ 
Town Council __________________________                _______________________ 
                        __________________________                _______________________ 
 
 


